Licking Heights Alumni Association, Inc.

P.O.Box77, Summit Station, Ohio 43073

Meeting Minutes for May24, 2016

Regular Meeting ( LHHS Media Center

Officers and Directors Attending:




 [A quorum was present].
Officers: Tom Dunkle, Barb Triplett Susan Baird, and Bev DeNune

 Directors: Dan McDonnell, Joyce Gurney, and Red Emswiler 
Guest:  Superintendent Dr. Phil Wagner

President Tom Dunkle called the regular meeting to order at 6:37 pm.  

Secretary’s Report: M/S/P

President’s Report: Tom reported that the IRS tax form 990N was filed for 2015. Tom also reported that he made and presented the scholarships at the Senior Awards Banquet on May 23, 2016. The scholarships were presented to Jordyn Vlock and Benjamin Hunklet, Invitations to the annual banquet/reunion were given to the winners. Both of the 2016 scholarship winners will be at the annual banquet with their families. Thank you Tom for your continued hard work and dedication to the Alumni Association.

Treasurer’s Report: Bev reported that the balance was $2855.94.  Banquet invitations (52 at the time) are rolling in and a good turnout is expected. M/S/P by Dan and Barb to reimburse Tom Dunkle in the amount of $100.95 for the following expenses: labels, ink, flash drives containing past minutes, programs, reunions, etc. 

An invoice for newsletters will be coming in the mail soon.

Old Business: 

     
     a. Nominating Committee Report: Joyce reported that she has been in contact with several alumni and stated that Beth Walters Cottner and Sonny Tiller will hopefully join the board of directors for the upcoming year. As it stands the following people will be voted on at the annual Licking Heights Alumni Association for the following positions: President-Beth Walters Cottner, Vice-President-Barb Triplett, Treasurer-Bev DeNune, Secretary-Susan Baird-Rawls, Directors: Joyce Gurney, Dan McDonnell, Howard Emswiler, Tom Dunkle (Past-President), and Sonny Tiller. 


     b. Banquet: The form/invitation for the banquet is on Facebook. Ted Cotterman will cater the banquet this year with a menu similar to last year. Joyce brought in different sizes of Whit’s for members to see and sample. Joyce reported that Whit’s will bring a freezer for the frozen yogurt and the cost will be $1.25 per person. 
-At this time there are 13 alumni for the 50 year class confirmed to be present at the banquet.
-Decorating will take place on Thursday and table/chair set-up on Wednesday.
-Joyce will get the pies that were generously donated from White Feather Farms. There will be 1 large relish tray and one large cheese tray from White Feather Farms.

-Howard will not only provide the facility, tables, and chairs but also popcorn for the guests.
-Joyce has someone who will help to bus the cheese and relish tables.
-Tom is working on the program and needs biographies from the scholarship winners, Jordyn and Ben, as well as names for the 50 year class and sponsor names for thank you cards
-Raffle  prizes will be gift cards, membership to the association, dinner for next- years banquet, etc.

-Sonny Tiller will provide background music for guests to enjoy.
-There will be a 50/50 drawing. Susan and Pam will sell tickets. .
-The banquet program will be as follows: 5:30-Social Hour, 7:00-Welcome followed by dinner. Program to begin at 8.  Tom and Barb will emcee the banquet.

-Ruth Angell will lead the guests in singing the alma mater.


New Business:
a. Backup Alumni Data (USB Drives)-Tom has provided board members with flashdrives containing old and newer data such as minutes, filings, reunion info., programs, etc. Thank you Tom for putting those together!

Committee Reports:
      a. Webmaster: Dan reported that the Banquet Appreciation page on the LH Alumni site will be updated following the banquet in June. Great job Dan!


Comments:
Bev has scheduled the meetings for the association through September.

Adjournment

M/S/P to adjourn- Barb/Bev.  Meeting was adjourned at 7:30 pm. 
The next general meeting will be at 6:30 pm on June 28, 2016 at Emswilers.


Submitted by: Susan Baird, Secretary

                                                                  Alumni Meeting 
June 18,2016

A brief meeting was held at  the annual Licking Heights Alumni banquet on June 18, 2016.
It was at this time that the following people were elected by the quorum present as board members for the 2016-2017 Licking Heights Alumni Association: President-Beth Walters Cottner, Vice-President-Barb Triplett, Treasurer-Bev DeNune, Secretary-Susan Baird-Rawls, Directors: Joyce Gurney, Dan McDonnell, Howard Emswiler, Sonny Tiller and Tom Dunkle (Past-President). 

